
From: Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/24/2015 9:55:02 PM
Subject: Re: Refugee Memo

Good point.  Will add something tomorrow.

DMG


Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 24, 2015, at 8:47 PM, Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


Looks good. Number seven is accurate, but we should probably add language that describes 
how the voluntary agencies set a projected number each year. If they exceed the number by 
greater than 10% the state is notified. In other words, while the state can't control the number 
that are settled here they have a pretty good idea of projected new refugee arrivals each year 
(with the exception of refugees that voluntarily relocate from other states). Right? 
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 24, 2015, at 7:02 PM, "Glaccum, David" <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Holly,
 
Attached is the refugee memo for tomorrow.  Take a look and let me know what you think.  Please note that 
I was unable to answer the specific question as to what specific reason each SC refugee is a refugee, so in its 
place I put the general legal criteria for being labeled a refugee.
 
Talk with you tomorrow.
 
DMG
 
DAVID M. GLACCUM
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
803/734-0324 (o) 803/429-6769 (c)
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